

Park Spring Primary School

'Achieving Together'



Swinnow Lane, Leeds LS13 4QT

Headteacher: Mrs R Horan tel: 0113 2552526 email: office@parkspringprimary.co.uk

Friday 30 September 2022 Ethos Statement "I am committed to setting myself smart goals"

Autumn 1 & 2 Diary Dates

Please find below a list of events that will be taking place during this term;

30.09.2022 Macmillan Coffee Morning

02.10.2022 Early Years Owl Visit

04.10.2022 Family Consultations

06.10.2022 Family Consultations

07.10.2022 Year 6 Eden Camp

14.10.2022 Year 3 Sleepover

20.10.2022 Halloween Disco's

24.10.2022 October Half Term

31.10.2022 School Re-opens

31.10.2022 Flu Immunisations

14.11.2022 Odd Socks Day

15.11.2022 Reception and year 6 Height and Weight

ATTENDANCE

If your child is going to be absent from school then please text this number



07891274260. Please note that this

phone will not be answered for phone calls. This is last week's attendance report for the week ending **16 September 2022**:

Rec A	89.2%	Rec B	89%		
1a	96.7%	1b	88.8%		
2a	96.6%	2b	93.5%		
3a	92.7%	3b	92.5%		
4a	100%	4b	99.8%	Total:	School: 94.5%
5a	94.5%	5b	100%		
6a	95.5%	6b	93.7%	6c	98.5%

Glorious Greeks

Year 4 had a great day this week being Glorious Greeks.

We dressed up, made leaf crowns, feasted on some fine food, drank 'wine' and enjoyed lots of authentic Ancient Greek games.

















Year 3 Sleepover

If your child is in year 3 please check your ParentPay account to sign up for the Year 3 in school sleepover. If you have any questions please email year3@parkspringprimary.co.uk

The School Day Reminder

Please can we remind families and pupils that the normal school day begins at 8.55am and the gates will be open from 8.45am. If the gates do open for children in boosters, visitors or staff before this time please remain at the gates and do not enter the playground. Many thanks



Halloween Disco

Our FABULOUS FOPS team have been busy organising a Halloween Disco for all of our year groups on Thursday 20 October 2022. There will be tatoos, music, tuck shop, hot dogs and fancy dress.

There will be two disco's taking place as follows:

- Early Years and Key Stage 1 @ 3.30 to 4.30pm
- Key Stage 2 @ 4.45 to 5.45pm

Please purchase your tickets from the school office.



Absence Reporting Please remember to report your child's absence to the school office via telephone or via text message to **07891 274 260**



Spare Underwear

As accidents happen when life is so busy exploring in Early Years we would really appreciate any donations of spare underpants/knickers, socks and trousers or leggings for us to keep in school.

If anyone could donate any of these items preferably age 3-4 or 4-5 we would really appreciate it.



Year 4 ICT Suite Morning Boosters

This term pupils in year 4 will have the opportunity to practice their timetables (TT Rock Stars) 8.15am to 8.55am

Monday to Thursday to help them prepare for their end of year timetables assessment. Please enter via the Main entrance, Miss Barratt will be running the sessions.

Please Note: No session on FRIDAYS due to staff meetings. We will send out more information about the timetables assessments over the next few weeks.

School Uniform and PE Uniform

If your child has PE on a specific day of the week they will need to come to school in their PE Uniform (please refer to the uniform policy) and will remain in their PE Uniform for the rest of the school day. PE will be outside so you will need to make sure you are warm. For you reference please see the PE days below. PE Uniform MUST be a **navy blue or black hoodie/zip up jacket, navy blue or black jogging bottoms or leggings and a white t-shirt**. You can also buy PE Uniform from the Gooddies website https://www.gooddies.co.uk/

Please note that leggings can only be worn as PE uniform and NOT as everyday uniform

If your child's PE lessons will be taking place on the field your class teachers will be in touch to request that your child brings a pair of trainers to change into for the lesson and obviously one to wear as normal around school and to and from school. The field is very muddy at this time of year, and we are upsetting the cleaning team! If you can send your

child's PE trainers in a named bag this would help avoid loss, keep them all stored safely and be a place to put the muddied footwear back into to return home with.





PLEASE LABEL ALL UNIFORM AND NOTE THAT BRIGHT AND PATTERNED CLOTHING IS NOT ACCEPTABLE.

Lost Property

We are coming across a lot of lost property in school at the moment. Please ensure that ALL of your child's clothing, including coats, have their names in them. This makes is easier to return to them.

Lost property can be found at the inclusion entrance near the bottom gates.



Cold Weather

Please ensure your child a suitably dressed for the ever changing weather conditions. Please ensure that they bring a coat with them each day as we never know

when the rain will come.

If it is cold at playtime and lunch times, children who do not have a coat will be asked to stay in at these times.



Dogs Trust FREE half term workshops

The Leeds Dogs Trust are running for families at Leeds rehoming centre, located on the A64. The workshops are free for families and children in KS1/KS2 to attend and are running on **Tuesday 25th October 10:30-12 and Thursday 27th 10:30-12.**

The workshops will be based on their Be Dog Smart Intervention and will be Halloween themed.

At the end of the workshop families will have the opportunity to have a tour around the rehoming centre and meet some of our dogs.

If families would like to book onto one of these workshops, they can email me at this email address or follow this link https://bit.ly/3UfKRuF and fill out a quick booking form.